
From the East of Grand Lodge

RICHARD JAMES STEWART

Dear Brethren:

As I write my last message in Trowel, I find it to be a difficult task. I can’t help but reflect on

how it all began.

It was a Thursday: April 16, 2010. M.W. Roger W. Pageau and I went out for lunch and he

informed me that I had been selected by the Past Grand Masters to be the next Grand Master.

My reply to him was, “You’re kidding me.” and my next words were, “I don’t feel I have the

capabilities to take on this awesome responsibility.” With his jovial smile and the gentle nod

that he was so well known for, he replied, “Don’t worry; you will do just fine.” At this point,

the rest will be left to history.

I want to take this opportunity to thank the Past Grand Masters and every member of our juris-

diction for your support, your participation, and your contribution to the success of the many

new programs we have introduced during the last three years; and as well, for building upon

the success of programs from so many previous administrations.

My brethren, a leader is only as successful as the workers he is able to surround himself with.

Our Grand Lodge is so very fortunate to have the number of outstanding members to serve as

chairmen for the numerous committees. They in turn have a great pool of members to select

from; members who will staff those important committees that have made our Grand Lodge

the success that it is.

We have challenged the notion that maintaining the status quo is acceptable. We have made

changes for the sake of improvement and not just for the sake of change. We have adopted a

philosophy of continuous improvement in all that we do in our Grand Lodge.

From the late afternoon of Monday, December 27, 2010, I have poured my heart and soul into

the position of Grand Master without any regrets—though I do wish that my friend and my

brother, M.W. Roger Pageau was still with us to see me complete my term as Grand Master.

Once again from the bottom of my heart, I thank you for the opportunity to serve you. May

God bless each of you, and the men and women who are protecting our great country so that

we may continue to enjoy the freedom to practice the Masonry that we all love so dearly.

Cordially and fraternally,

Richard James Stewart

Grand Master
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